GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION

A Member of Bowls England
WOMEN’S DIVISION
Minutes of Women’s Division Management Meeting 
Wednesday 16 June 2021, 9.30 am 
Zoom meeting
Present:   Secretary/BE Delegate Lindsay Collin (LC), Asst Treasurer Angela Cary (AC), Match Secretary Myra Savage (MS), Section representatives Christine Magee (CM), Anne Beaven (AB), Trish Nunn (TN)

            Christine Magee again took on the role of Acting Chair
1. Apologies.     Treasurer Avril Hole (AH),
2. Sole item – decisions around County matches and competitions up to 19 July (anticipated date for removal of Covid regulations)
Chair opened meeting.  Secretary gave a summary of the key background points :

· Govt decision re Stage 4, on 17 June
· BE announcement on same day.   Step 3 guidance to be maintained (this document recirculated prior to meeting)
· Incidentally, no impact on anything to do with competitions, which are running well.  National Championships will take place as scheduled
· Need to look initially at games until 19 July, but some ‘in principle’ implications may exist for games beyond that date

· Key factors in this consideration:
· No playing limitations, all about related aspects of match organisation
· Travel – use of coaches or cars

· Hospitality and food

· Host clubs totally key to what happens.  Noted that BE has arranged some of the venues, so uncertain who has responsibility
· Selection Committee due tomorrow, though only one additional team will actually need to be selected then, as others depend on results
· MEL implications.  Possible meeting next week (note :  Zoom meeting later confirmed - 22  June)
· Matches under consideration most immediately :

	Sunday
	27/06/2021
	Walker Cup v Warks
(selected)
	Lillington B.C.
	Cars

	Wednesday
	07/07/2021
	Warwicks – MEL
(selected)
	Stoke B.C.
	Coach

	Saturday
	10/07/2021
	John's Trophy Last 32 v Dorset (selected)
	Chew Stoke B.C
	Coach ?

	Thursday
	08/07/2021
	Hereford – FRIENDLY
(selected)
	Falcon B.C.
	 

	Thursday
	15/07/2021
	Somerset – FRIENDLY
(still to be selected)
	Arrow B.C.
	 

	Sunday 
	18/07/2021
	Walker Cup Regional Semi-Finals and Final
 (if we qualify)
	Clevedon B.C.
	

	
	
	Amy Rose Bowl Regional Semi-Finals and Final
	Welford on Avon B.C.
	 

	
	24/07/2021
	John's Trophy Last 16
 (if we qualify)
	 
	 


Chair led wide-ranging discussion, with all members expressing their views.  Points raised, in no particular order, included :
· Numbers of people who might hope to attend games alongside the players – Chair listed officers and officials.  

· 48 players allowed on green; 30 others around green; limitations within clubhouse (and other Covid measures required indoors).  Clubs may need to be limits set, so that not everyone could necessarily attend who might normally expect to
· Difficulty of clubs controlling attendance by casual spectators.  Example of Cheltenham competition semi-finals last Monday quoted
· Who has responsibility for Covid measures – home county, hosting club and even Bowls England in case of Regional Finals ?
· Is coach use permitted ?  MS indicated that our coach company treats us a ‘a sports team’ and seemingly has no concerns
· If cars used instead, could only possibly be for the more local games, but maybe not everyone would be prepared to drive.  Differing views on this point
· Double rink national competitions have less problems with numbers, though LC pointed out that Regional Finals would have 4 teams present, so more potential issues at that point

· Six rink games seem to be the main issue.  But how far are we in a position to cancel such games (as we are not the Challenger or the home team in most cases) and what would be the impact of such action ?

· AB pointed out the County’s responsibility for our players

· Differing perspectives on whether we should cancel games or still run as many as possible, immediately and later on in the season

At the end, the Chair concluded that we needed more information on a number of fronts before coming to decisions.  In particular MS would need to talk to our immediate opponents and find out how their plans stood.  LC also to write to BE on a number of points [though replies to such enquiries are very slow at the moment].
Also relevant to our further considerations would be contact with the two Gloucestershire host clubs, for their views.  The MEL situation would also be important, which would not be known until next week.  CM would talk matters over with the Selection Committee tomorrow.   LC would bring AH up to date [she being away at the moment].

We should reconvene by Zoom as soon as further information had been assembled.
Meeting closed at 11.00 am
Signed  …………………………………………..


Date  …………………………..
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